September 8, 2014 — OAKLAND FLOOD COMMISSION MEETING

Lew Levy, chairman openedthe meetingat 7:40 p.m. He discussed the status of the Community Rating
System and a meeting with FEMA and the need for residents to have elevation certificates. The costto
residents could be $700. or possibly more. Ifthisbecomes anissue it might be possible to obtain the
services of one company at a lower cost to each affected home owner. The proposed new flood maps
are available forreview by towns and the public. These are based on overhead photos and show base
flood elevations which show the BFE has dropped. The towns reviewing he maps will be able to give
theirinputand questions onany problems they mightsee. Lew said he made arrangements with Nick
Agnoliforpeople to contact himfor information and comparison of old and new maps.

Roy Baubergeradvised that the “No Wake” signs are in place and Ted agreed that he had seen evidence
that they do work but once boateris beyondthat|s another question. The Trout Unlimited project will
most likely not take place until nextyearas engineeringand survey necessary before work can begin.
Boswell will putina bid package. Roy furtheradvisedthatthe Countyisveryinterestedinthe TU
projectas well as DEP/FEMA. Additionalgrant money will be needed and the townis beingasked to put
money into the budget each year. At presentthereis $100,000. Grant money and the additional money
that was put into the budget by the Council. Thiswill need tobe done yearly to keepthe TU project
going. Steve Farley advised that the river bank project behind his house has been worked on with
additional rock putin place and reseeding done.

Dot O’Connoradvised that she has been asked to returnto the Council Meeting on Wednesday to
repeat her speech about what has been going on with work by the Flood Commission and what has
beendone and whatis planned forthe future. The last meeting of the Council was not televised and the
Mayor and Council thought everyoneshould hearwhat Dot had reported.

Gina Steele reported that she is continuing work on the Commission website and could use some help.
She furtherreported thatshe isworking on records of floodingatherown home. Peopleinthe flood
zones should keep good records forany possible claims. She is presentlyin process of gettingan
Elevation Certificate forherhome and indicated that there is awide variety of costs for the Certificates.

Councilman Pat Pignatelli asked some questions as to where we are on the CRS project whichisabout
two thirds of the way to completion. FEMA must come back before the application can be completed.
NFIPruleschange. One of the requirementsisthat property owners must the Elevation Certificates.
The buyout of properties on Roosevelt has still not been completed. FEMA has still not closed out
paymentfrom Hurricane Irene.

There were several members of the publicat the meetingand one person who lives on Riverside Drive
had questions about doingrenovations onthe existinghome. There was a questionand answer period
inan attemptto helpthisindividual. Other questions about flood insurance and the proposedincreases
were addressed.
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Eric Kumala, council man was also present atthe meeting. He suggested thatitwasimportantto get
information outtothe public. He suggested thatthere might be some two minute informational
segments addedtothe website ortochannel 77 because there are constant rule changes relating to
FEMA and floodinsurance.

Respectfully,
Lois Smid, secretary
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